FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

August 29th, 2008

1:30 pm

Hamblin Hall 213 

Present: T. Guetzloff, R. Harris, J. Richards. J. Skeens, M. Horn, C. Smith, M. Lewis, A. Settle

The chair called the meeting to order at 1:35 p.m.

The agenda was approved as amended.

Discussion:

 1. WARN System/ Shelter in place during the recent chemical leak


Communication during the recent chemical leak was not good.  It seems that only those in Kanawha County received notification.  The shelter in place was apparently ordered well after the problem became apparent.  There were students outside buildings during the fire. It was agreed that the senate should ask for an explanation about how the university responded to the situation.  The chair met with Dr. Byers to discuss concerns. 

2. Evaluation of Dr. Carter’s performance.


There was much discussion regarding the process for evaluating the President that was conducted by Mrs. Shafer last spring.  The outcome has not been shared with faculty.  C. Smith said that the BOG was given only a brief summary of the report.

3. Financial Plan


There was much discussion about the financial situation at the institution.  C. Smith reported that the plan given to the BOG was not comprehensive and was instead a stop-gap measure at best.  Faculty continue to be concerned about a perceived lack of comprehensive planning.

4. Search Committees.


The chair took nominations for members to serve on three search committees [sponsored programs, needs assessment, library director].  Also names were suggested by committee members.  Additional volunteers will be sought from the faculty senate.  As of the senate meeting on 9/5, these jobs had not yet been posted.

5. Efficiency at Senate Meetings.


C. Smith provided several suggestions to improve our efficiency at senate meetings.  The committee anticipates rather lengthy agendas in the near future and time management will be critical.  It was agreed that speakers will be recognized for a set period of time and discussion on each item will be necessarily limited.  The chair will look at the agenda, including a consideration of the importance each item, and given the time available for the meeting will set the length of discussion for each agenda item.  

Motion to adjourn.  The motion passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Rob Harris, Acting Secretary
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